

28 July 2019

Dear clients, friends and supporters of Neuro Connection.

Re: Trust Deed Update

The Board of Trustees are currently undertaking an update of our Trust Deed (Charter) for the Neuro Connection Foundation (NCF).

Our current Trust Deed was adopted in March 2012, and we believe the time is appropriate for an update as we finalise NCF's strategic plan for the next year.

As part of the changes proposed, we have endeavoured to be transparent with our intentions and allow time to consult with our stakeholders. With this letter you will find the current 2012 Trust Deed and the proposed 2019 Trust Deed with minor changes to content and format.

Your feedback is appreciated and will be considered by the Board before the new Trust Deed is finalised. Please provide your feedback in writing to the General Manager (Nick Richmond) by the 31st August 2019.

The most significant change to the Trust Deed can be viewed in the "Purposes" section of the document. The Board proposes that we embrace multiple therapy methodologies, rather than continue solely as a Conductive Education provider. We believe this will enable NCF to broaden the services we provide and utilise the best evidence-based research and rehabilitative methods to ensure the best possible outcomes for all our clients.

The Board continue to be committed to ensuring the services we provide to our clients and our community are client-centred, holistic and best-practice. As such, the proposed changes to our Trust Deed are to ensure adequate alignment to the foundation's values and to maximise the quality of service we provide.

On behalf of the Board of Trustees and our Staff at NCF, we thank you for considering our application and wish you a prosperous remainder of 2019.

Regards,

Adam Hughes
Chairperson, Neuro Connection Foundation